


 
Memorandum 
To: Barbara Lipscomb 

City Manager 
 

From: T.D. Sauls, Jr. 
Interim Chief of Police 
 

Date: 6/3/15 

Subject: Notes to Council – 2015 JAG “Block Grant” 

  
 

The Greenville Police Department is in the process of applying for a grant that has been 
pre-awarded for $25,305.00 from the 2015 Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance 
Grant Program.   

The Justice Assistance Grant allows state and local governments to support a broad 
range of activities to prevent and control crime and to improve the criminal justice 
system.  Funding distribution for the Justice Assistance Grant is based on population, 
crime statistics, and law enforcement expenditure data.   

The Greenville Police Department intends to use funds from this year’s grant to 
purchase law enforcement equipment.  Body-worn Cameras will be purchased as the 
department continues towards full implementation for officers in the Field Operations 
Bureau (routine patrol functions).   

Notification to governing officials and an open process allowing for public comments 
concerning the receipt of this grant and the intended expenditure, are required by the 
grantor.  This will be accomplished by placing it as an agenda item on the June 2015 
Police Community Relations Committee meeting agenda.  This meeting of the Police 
Community Relations Committee is a joint meeting with the City’s Neighborhood 
Advisory Board, which will allow for even greater exposure and public comment.   



 
Memorandum 
To: Barbara Lipscomb 

City Manager 
 

From: T.D. Sauls, Jr. 
Interim Chief of Police 
 

Date: 6/3/15 

Subject: Notes to Council – Pedestrian Crosswalk Education Efforts 

  
 
Councilmember Croskery inquired in the 2015 Council Retreat, as well as a recent 
Council meeting, about crosswalks and what the department does to educate 
pedestrians, as well as the motoring public.  This memorandum will provide a timeline of 
activities that began in April 2014 and continue now.  Please let me know if there are 
any other specifics that might be helpful with regard to this topic. 
 
Timeline: 
 

• In April 2014, the department applied for an opportunity to participate in the 
statewide “Watch for Me NC” Pedestrian and Bicycle Safety campaign.   

• The kick-off event for the campaign was associated with the 2014 “National 
Night Out.” 

• A written warning phase began on November 14, 2014 and lasted through 
December 2014.   

• On March 27, 2015, the department submitted the 2015 “Watch for Me NC” 
application. 

• In April 2015, drivers and pedestrians began receiving citations for violations of 
the crosswalk statute. 

• In July 2015, the department will host training for local law enforcement officers 
for the 2015 “Watch for Me NC” campaign. 

• As in 2014, the kick-off event will coincide with the 2015 “National Night Out” and 
will be held in the Uptown area on the night of August 4, 2015. 

 
Associated Crosswalk Education / Enforcement Efforts: 
 

• Electronic billboards placed throughout various areas of the city. 
• Billboard obtained for advertisement at Greenville Boulevard and 14th Street. 
• Transit authorities for the City of Greenville and Vidant Medical Center 

participated in education phases to include posting advertisements associated 
with the “Watch for Me NC” campaign on public transportation. 
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• Participation in the Fall Expo (a senior citizens service expo related to falling 
injuries) at the Greenville Convention Center to provide literature and answer 
questions associated with crosswalks, the laws in NC, and the “Watch for Me 
NC” campaign efforts. 

• Participation in the City of Greenville Bicycle and Pedestrian Commission efforts. 
• Filming with Steve Hawley on Greenville’s City Scene television program to 

provide education and location specific announcements to citizens. 
• Public Service Announcements with all local media outlets were provided by the 

Public Information Officer for the Police Department. 
• Campaign signs were placed in all local bicycle shops. 
• Campaign signs were placed at selected Pitt County Schools. 
• Campaign signs were placed at Pitt County churches. 

 
Areas of Focus: 
 

• Stantonsburg Road between Moye Boulevard and W.H. Smith Road 
• 9th Street and Cotanche Street 
• 14th Street and Berkley Road 
• 5th Street at the ECU Marquee 
• 5th Street at Founders Way 
• Charles Boulevard at the Ficklen Street crosswalk  
• 5th Street at the Greensprings Park crosswalk for the Greenway 

 
Enforcement Efforts: 
 

• During all of 2014 and until April 2015, only warning citations were issued, both 
to drivers and pedestrians.  Greenville accounted for 83% of the total driver 
warnings and 57% of the total pedestrian warnings delivered as part of the 2014 
“Watch for Me N.C.” campaign. 

• Citations have been issued since April 2015 at only two of the target locations, 
9th Street and Cotanche as well as 14th Street and Berkley Road. 

 
During 2014, there were no pedestrian or motor vehicle fatalities anywhere in the City of 
Greenville.  Established records indicate that this is the only time this has occurred 
within the City.  Since January 1, 2015 there have been three vehicle fatalities (one on 
highway 264 near Pactolus Road, one at East 10th Street and Greenville Boulevard, 
and one (moped) at Greenville Boulevard and Williams Road).  There has also been 
one pedestrian fatality at Firetower Road near Arlington Boulevard. 
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